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Secretary of Labor 
Thomas E. Perez has 
sworn to continue the 
Occupational Safety & 
Health Administration’s 
(“OSHA) stepped up 
enforcement campaign 
in the construction and 
oil and gas industries 

after newly released data showed the number 
of fatalities in those industries rose last year.

Overall, the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics 
(“BLS”) found that 4,679 workers died last 
year, an increase of 2 percent compared 
with 2013. Workers in the transportation 
and material moving occupations (those 
who operate cranes, forklifts and conveyors) 
accounted for the most deaths last year—
1,289. Second were construction workers, 
at 885. Meanwhile, the number of fatal work 
injury cases in the oil and gas industries rose 
27 percent to 142. The oil and gas industries 
include extraction, drilling and support 
activities.  

“BLS data shows fatalities rising in the 
construction sector (along with an overall 
increase in construction employment). 

Dangerous workplaces also are taking the 
lives of a growing number of people in oil 
and gas extraction,” said Perez. “That is 
why OSHA continues extensive outreach 
and strong enforcement campaigns in these 
industries.”

Transportation accidents continued to be 
most common cause for occupational deaths, 
leading to 1,891 fatalities. Falls, slips and 
trips led to 793 deaths while workers being 
struck by equipment and other objects 
resulted in 708 deaths.

Perez’s comments come on the heels of 
OSHA’s release of its updated national 
emphasis program targeting industries with 
high numbers and rates of amputations. The 
directive includes a 90-day program during 
which establishments newly added to the 
targeting list will be offered outreach prior to 
inspection. OSHA compliance officers have 
been ordered to pay particular attention to 
potential employee exposure to nip points, 
pinch points, shear points, cutting actions, 
and other points of operation when inspecting 
machinery and equipment.

So what does this mean for employers? 
Employers can reduce the risks of 
enforcement by auditing and reviewing 
their safety manuals, training records, injury 
records and reporting guidelines to determine 
whether there is a need for program changes 
consistent with the OSHA mandates. It is 
better to know what needs to be fixed before 
an accident occurs or an OSHA inspector 
knocks on the door. 

RICK HEPP is an attorney with the Benesch, 
Friedlander, Coplan & Aronoff’s Labor & 
Employment Practice Group. He focuses 
his practice on employment litigation and 
counseling, administrative proceedings, and 
OSHA compliance. Rick may be reached at 
(216) 363-4657 or rhepp@beneschlaw.com.

OSHA Vows Continued Enforcement As Work Fatalities Rise

Rick Hepp

www.beneschlaw.com
http://www.beneschlaw.com/rhepp
mailto:rhepp%40beneschlaw.com?subject=


2

As a reminder, this Advisory is being sent to draw 
your attention to issues and is not to replace legal 
counseling.

UNITED STATES TREASURY DEPARTMENT CIRCULAR 
230 DISCLOSURE: TO ENSURE COMPLIANCE WITH 
REQUIREMENTS IMPOSED BY THE IRS, WE INFORM 
YOU THAT, UNLESS EXPRESSLY STATED OTHERWISE, 
ANY U.S. FEDERAL TAX ADVICE CONTAINED IN THIS 
COMMUNICATION (INCLUDING ANY ATTACHMENTS) 
IS NOT INTENDED OR WRITTEN TO BE USED, 
AND CANNOT BE USED, FOR THE PURPOSE OF 
(i) AVOIDING PENALTIES UNDER THE INTERNAL 
REVENUE CODE, OR (ii) PROMOTING, MARKETING 
OR RECOMMENDING TO ANOTHER PARTY ANY 
TRANSACTION OR MATTER ADDRESSED HEREIN.
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